

Parshat Va'etchanan

Earliest Candles: 6:50 p.m. Latest Candles: 8:02 p.m.



CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS

July 23-24, 2021



Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi

Office Phone: 201-836-6210 950 Queen Anne Road Teaneck, NJ 07666

bethaaron.org office@bethaaron.org

15 A

Steven Hoenig, President 6210 ck, NJ 07666 caaron.org

This week's announcements are sponsored by Carmela & Jack Rosenbaum, commemorating the 4th *yahrtzeit* of Jack's mother,

Sara bat Shlomo *a"h*.

SCHEDULE FOR WEEK OF JULY 25						
	Sun	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thu	Fri
	25	26	27	28	29	30
Shacharit	6:30 SH 7:15 MS 8:00 MS 8;00 SP 8:45 MS	5:40 SH 6:20 BM 6:20 SP 7:05 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 6:30 SP 7:15 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 6:30 SP 7:15 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:40 SH 6:20 BM 6:20 SP 7:05 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 6:30 SP 7:15 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP
Mincha/ Maariv	8:00 MS 8:00 SP	8:00 MS 8:00 SP	8:00 MS 8:00 SP	8:00 MS 8:00 SP	8:00 MS 8:00 SP	6:30 SH 7:00 MS 7:00 S 8:00 SH
Maariv		9:30 SH	9:30 SH	9:30 SH	9:30 SH	

KEY: Shul Minyanim Outdoor Minyanim

BM = Beit Midrash S = Singer MS = Main Shul SP = Shul Patio

SH = Social Hall

HIGH HOLIDAY SEATS

We encourage everyone to sign up for High Holiday Seats by July 31 to help give our seating committee sufficient time to plan out seating, as well as to help ensure that you get the seats of your choice at the *minyan* location of your choice. We appreciate your expeditious response.

When signing up online for your seats, please be sure to complete **all** of the fields as best you can. Sign up by clicking here. Or, complete this form and send it to the office with payment by July 31.

SHUL POLICY ON MASKING AND SOCIAL DISTANCING

All unvaccinated individuals are required to wear masks and maintain social distancing when in *shul*.

Designated areas have been set aside at *minyanim* for those who are not yet vaccinated or who are not yet comfortable being in *shul* unmasked and without maintaining physical distance. Please do not sit in those areas unless you are masked.

MAZAL TOVTO

- Rani & Paul Lustiger, on the birth of a grandson, born to their children Zahava & Itamar (ET) Lustiger of Teaneck. Mazal Tov also to Zahava's parents, Malya & Yehuda Kunstler of Woodmere, to great-grandparents Mina Lustiger, Mimi & Avi Kunstler, and to great-great grandmother Rose Moskowitz.
- Aviva & Benjy Yablok, on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Akiva Yablok. Mazal Tov also to Akiva's parents, Ronit & Ephraim Yablok of Passaic, and to Aunt Esther & Uncle Josh Klavan.

SHABBAT INFORMATION

Friday, July 23

Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 6:35 p.m., Social Hall

Mincha/Early Shabbat. 7:00 p.m., Main Shul, Singer

Latest Candle Lighting: 8:02 p.m.

Zman Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 8:05 p.m.,

Beit Midrash

Shabbat, July 24

Shacharit: 7:15 a.m., Social Hall Outdoor Shacharit. 8:00 a.m., Shul Patio Outdoor Shacharit. 8:30 a.m., Singer Shacharit. 8:45 a.m., Main Shul, followed by a lecture by Rabbi Nosson Rich: "Return Again: How to Make this Elul Different" Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:23 a.m. Shacharit: 9:15 a.m., Beit Midrash Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m., Beit Midrash Daf Yomi: 5:45 p.m., Main Shul Shiur. 6:55 p.m., Main Shul, by Rabbi Nosson Rich: "What Kids Need To Hear: Insights from a Rebbe in Yeshiva" Mincha: 7:55 p.m., Main Shul, followed by a shiur by Rabbi Nosson Rich: "Rules Without Reasons: Gezerot of Chazal when the Reason No Longer Applies.' Outdoor Mincha: 7:55 p.m., Shul Patio

Outdoor *Mincha:* 7:55 p.m., *Shul* Patio Outdoor *Mincha/Maariv:* 8:05 p.m., Singer *Shkiah:* 8:20 p.m.

Maariv: 9:02 p.m., Main Shul

Outdoor *Maariv*: 9:02 p.m., *Shul* Patio

Havdalah: 9:11 p.m.

Rabbi Rothwachs will be away until Friday, August 6. In case of an emergency, please call him on his cell phone, 201-747-8740. For non-urgent matters, please contact Rabbi Ben Zion Feld at 201-370-1747.

On Shabbat,

the *shul* elevator will operate in *Shabbat* mode as follows:

Friday: 6:35 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. **Shabbat:** 8:30 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. 7:55 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

Is the *Eruv* Up? Call the *Eruv* Hotline before *Shabbat*: 201-530-0222

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a *yahrtzeit*, in the *zechut* of a *refuah shelaima*, or in honor of a *simcha*, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week's dedications are sent out to the membership via email. For more information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom.

This week's Parnas Hayom sponsors are:

 Sunday, 16 Av, Barry Weissman, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Barry's father, Morris Weissman, Moshe ben Gershon.

MEN'S CLUB KIDDUSHIM

Beth Aaron Men's Club is pleased to announce the return of our **in-person** *kiddushim*. We are also happy to offer an expansion to our *simcha kiddush* options. If you would like to arrange for an upcoming *kiddush*, please email kiddush@bethaaron.org. Sign up to support our *kiddushim* online at bethaaron.org/kiddush

This week's *Tu B'Av Kiddush* following the 8:45 a.m. and 9:15 a.m. *minyanim* is sponsored by:

- ♦ Anonymous
- ◆ Joshua Deutsch, in honor of the birth of his grandson, Leon)ליאון (Elia, born to Esther & Tom Elia of Englewood.
- Ellen & George Friedman, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Ellen's mother, Bernice Greenberg, Briendel bat Tuvia Moshe.
- ♦ Tzvia & Judah Isaacs
- Laurie & Shiffy Kilimnick, commemorating the first yahrtzeit of Shiffy's father, Rabbi Shaya Kilimnick a"h.
- Evie & Alden Leifer, wishing a refuah shelaimah for Shmuel Dovid ben Malka.
- Dalya & Dovid Levy, in honor of their 18th wedding anniversary on Tu B'Av.
- Marcy & Jeff Manas, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Marcy's father, Emanuel Birnbaum, Menachem Mendel ben Yosef Yoel.
- Melissa & Richard Mensh, in honor of their son Eitan's 15th birthday.
- Carmela & Jack Rosenbaum, commemorating the 4th yahrtzeit of Jack's mother, Sara bat Shlomo a"h, who was niftar 20 Av 5777.
- Yaffa & Mordechai Ungar, in celebration of their children Dina & Eitan who are visiting following their recent wedding in June.
- Elisheva Malka & Yosef Veltman, in honor of their 2nd wedding anniversary, on Tu B'Av.
- ◆ Barry Weissman, commemorating the yahrtzeit of his father, Morris Weissman, Moshe ben Gershon.
- Aubrey & James Wolff, with thanks to Hashem for keeping our family safe in wondrous ways.

Upcoming in-Person Kiddush:

August 14, Chulent & Kugel Outdoor Kiddush (weather permitting). Sponsorships are available for \$54, \$72, \$117, \$200, and \$369. To sponsor the kiddush, register at https://www.bethaaron.org/kiddush.

SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

This *Shabbat*, July 24, **Rabbi Nosson Rich** will be visiting our *shul* as a Scholar-in-Residence. He will speak in the Main *Shul* on the following topics:

- On Shabbat morning after Kiddush (following the 8:45 a.m. minyan), Rabbi Rich will speak on "Return Again: How to Make this Elul Different."
- ◆ On Shabbat afternoon, at 6:55 p.m., Rabbi Rich will speak on "What Kids Need To Hear: Insights from a Rebbe in Yeshiva."
- ♦ On Shabbat afternoon, between Mincha and Maariv, Rabbi Rich will speak on "Rules Without Reasons: Gezerot of Chazal when the Reason No Longer Applies."

Sponsorships are welcome. To become a sponsor for this event, please go to: www.bethaaron.org/event/ SIRrabbirichAaron. Thank you to the following families who have sponsored our Scholar-in-Residence, Rabbi Nosson Rich:

- -Anonymous
- -Heather & Marc Benjamin, welcome back Rabbi Rich!
- -Lisa & Ross Breen, in honor of their son Dylan Breen's acceptance into the YU Masmidim program.
- -Cathy & Steve Schuss, in appreciation to Rabbi Rich's awesome family and for sharing him with us this Shabbat.
- ◆ On Monday, August 23, at 7:30 p.m., the Beth Aaron Sisterhood Book Club will meet virtually to discuss "The Liar" by Ayelet Gundar-Goshen. The Teaneck Public Library has 33 available copies of this book. Join via Zoom at https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89370980409? pwd=QUdPYkpib2FRNnUvTis3aHpCSTJ5QT09 Meeting ID: 893 7098 0409. Passcode: 904003. Thank you all for a great discussion on July 12 on "Burnt Bread and Chutney." Many thanks to Meylekh Viswanath for joining us and sharing his insights into the Bene Israel Jewish community of India.
- Congregation Beth Aaron is always looking for ways to improve the content and delivery of our shul communications. We recognize that some of our members prefer to receive their shul information through alternative means to that of the traditional email. If you're not on our Whatsapp communications, please visit https://chat.whatsapp.com/FEWiaFNhYGTlqwboXs6SHI from your smartphone.

THREE-PART SERIES OF SHIURIM BY RABBI MEIR FINKELSTEIN

We are excited to welcome Rabbi Meir Finkelstein, who is presenting a three-part series of in-person *shiurim* at Beth Aaron on a timely and relevant topic which he has spent much time researching over the years. This series can provide a meaningful opportunity to connect to *Eretz Yisrael* as part of your pre- and post-*Tisha B'Av* preparations.

- ◆ Thursday, July 29, at 8:45 p.m.: Is There a Mitzvah to Live in Israel?
- Monday, August 2, at 8:45 p.m.: Aliyah Considerations
 Then and Now: What We Have in Common with the Ba'alei Tosafot

All are invited and encouraged to participate. To sponsor these or future *shiurim* or for further information, please contact office@bethaaron.org.

OUR FABULOUS KOL HA-NE'ARIM CHUPPAH

The beautiful *Chuppah* that we use on *Simchat Torah* displays the names of our children, grandchildren, and greatgrandchildren. Each year, we allow our Beth Aaron family the opportunity to add



new names to the "ceiling" of the *Chuppah*. If you would like to add the name of a child this year, please follow the instructions below; please check your spelling! The cost is \$1.50 per letter.

The deadline for the submission of names is Friday, July 30

The website also displays photos of the *Chuppah* as well as opportunities to dedicate a section of the *Chuppah* (interior and exterior valances, support pillars) in honor of, or in memory of, a loved one. These sponsorships include the names of children, grandchildren etc., without a limit and at no additional cost. The names of donors will also be displayed on a plaque in the *shul* lobby.

Submit your dedications at https://www.bethaaron.org/kolhanearim. For more information, please contact Myron Chaitovsky, kolhanearim@bethaaron.org.

BETH AARON YOUTH AND JUNIOR HIGH

♦ YOUTH MINYAN

The Youth Minyan is on hiatus for the summer.

SHABBAT MORNING GROUPS

Chaim Sussman will oversee *Shabbat* groups over the summer. *Shabbat* groups will begin at 10:15 a.m. and end at the conclusion of the 8:45 a.m. Main *Minyan* and the 9:15 a.m. *minyan*. Groups are open to children in Nursery to 3rd grade. They will meet on the *Shul* Patio.

WEEKLY SHIURIM AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON

♦ DAF YOMI

This Shabbat, July 24, at 5:45 p.m., in the Main Shul, the **Daf Yomi shiur** will be given by Rabbi Gedalyah Berger. For questions, contact David Hes, dhes613@gmail.com.

♦ DAF HASHAVUA

The *Daf HaShavua* program will continue with its regular schedule. Our regular attendees are encouraged to participate. This is also a wonderful opportunity for those who have not yet had the opportunity to participate in this learning initiative to do so.

- Sunday at 7:55 a.m., Location: Beit Midrash & via Zoom
- Tuesday Nights at 8:55 p.m., via Zoom
- · Thursday Nights at 8:55 p.m., via Zoom

The Zoom link for this program is https://zoom.us/j/94069387069? Meeting ID: 997 4153 3967.
Passcode: Daf.

WEEKLY SHIURIM AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON (Continued)

♦ SHIVTI LEARNING PROGRAM

This Sunday, July 25, at 8:45 a.m., join Beth Aaron's **Shivti learning program** as we begin a new topic addressing children doing *melacha* on *Shabbat*. We will discuss the different scenarios, i.e. asking a child to do a *melacha* directly or indirectly, preventing a child from doing a *melacha*, whether the *melacha* benefits the child or the adult, etc. The *Shivti* learning program this week is in appreciation of Jesse Giles' work in managing our weekly *Shivti* Zoom sessions. Join at: https://zoom.us/j/91366375195? Zoom meeting ID: 913 6637 5195. Passcode: 888717. For additional program details, contact Mordy Ungar m_ungar2@yahoo.com.

♦ WEDNESDAY NIGHT MASECHET SANHEDRIN GEMARA SHIUR

Rabbi Rothwachs' *Masechet Sanhedrin shiur* is on hiatus for the summer.

♦ WOMEN'S LEARNING GROUP

This Sunday, July 25, at 4:00 p.m., Mollie Fisch will lead the Women's Learning Group in studying *Haftarot* of **Consolation**, via Zoom. To participate, click on this link https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96816959254?
pwd=R3NsYIFPQIJoaEJCWmVUaUhuNjdMZz09. Meeting ID: 968 1695 9254. Passcode: Torah. Dial-in number: 646-558-8656.

◆ THURSDAY NIGHT PRE-SHABBAT BRINGING IT HOME DRASHA

Rabbi Rothwachs' Thursday night pre-Shabbat weekly drasha will continue this Thursday night, July 29, at 7:15 p.m., and can be viewed live at either of the following links or you can watch the recording at a later time. YouTube live https://www.youtube.com/c/larryrothwachs. Facebook live https://www.facebook.com/larry.rothwachs.

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

- On Sundays, at 8:45 a.m. Congregation Rinat Yisrael presents Perek Chezkat ha-Batim Summer Gemara Shiur Series with Rabbi Ezra Wiener. Join via Zoom at http://zoom.us/i/5132696991. Password: RinatUlpan.
- On Sunday, August 1, at 8:00 p.m., at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue, Nerot presents an Artist Reception with artists David Friedman and David Wander. Admission is \$18 in advance and \$20 at the door. Light refreshments will be served. To register, go to https://www.rinat.org/nerot-art#.

♦ KEYLIM MIKVAH USAGE

We are pleased to announce that the Teaneck *Keylim Mikvah* is open for self service between the hours of 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Sunday through Thursday, and 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., on Friday. Appointments are no longer required. Anyone who is not fully vaccinated must wear a mask while using the *Keylim Mikvah*.

◆ Teaneck Mikvah usage is by appointment only. No walk-ins accepted. The appointment system closes 1.5 hours before opening. Pre-Tevilah showering on-site has been reinstated. There will be a \$25 fee if you arrive after closing hours. To book your appointment, click on this link: https://www.teaneckmikvah.com/Appointment/

TORAH LECTURES

Missed one of Rabbi Rothwachs' lectures? Listen to his past Torah lectures at bethaaron.org/torah.

Find additional *shiurim* on the Beth Aaron Youtube channel at: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOIOXXa0uA0OoTBNYoTQbvw

Rabbi Yissocher Frand's *shiurim* on the *parasha* and Rabbi Berel Wein's *shiurim* on various history topics can be found at bethaaron.org/torahtapes.

SISTERHOOD CONDOLENCE CARDS FOR SALE

Sisterhood condolence cards are a nice way to reach out to someone for a *yahrtzeit* or condolence while also supporting Beth Aaron's Sisterhood. For only \$8.00, we will mail a beautiful card on your behalf.

Wish to send your own cards? You can buy them in bulk from the office. They cost \$50 for 10 cards. To place an order, please contact Penina Persin, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.

REFLECTOR BELTS

Safety reflector belts safeguard you when walking to and from *shul* and any other night activity. Comfortable and lightweight, they are adjustable for men, women, and children. The belts are available at no cost to members, but a donation to offset costs is appreciated. If you would like one, please stop by the *shul* office or contact Penina Persin, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.



Shop for deals at smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7381588,

AmazonSmile will donate a portion of your eligible purchases to Congregation Beth Aaron of Teaneck at no cost to you!

Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC®
Insurance © Employee Benefit Funding
Estate Conservation Strategies



1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000 New York, NY 10020 Tel.: 212-817-3878 Fax: 212-262-0291 lawrence.shafier@prudential.com (advertisement)

PAYPAL GIVING FUND

You can pay any outstanding charges through the PayPal Giving Fund, without paying an online fee. The PayPal Giving



Fund is a non-profit to which people can make donations, and, in turn, the Fund supports programs like ours. When you make a donation through our link, Beth Aaron will receive 100% of your donation, with no credit card expense for either party. The Fund can be used for one-time donations and payments only. Donations made through the Fund will be posted to members' accounts the month after they are given, as PayPal will transfer the money to us once a month (in the month after the donation is made).

If you are making a donation through the PayPal Giving Fund, please DO NOT check the box that the gift is being made anonymously. We need to be able to credit your account. Visit bethaaron.org/givingfund for more details or to pay shullobligations using this method.

COVID VACCINES

If you or anyone you know needs a COVID vaccine, please visit the links below:

- Englewoodhealth.org/vaccine
- https://www.hackensackmeridianhealth.org/covid19/
- https://www.cvs.com/immunizations/covid-19-vaccine
- http://valleyhealth.com/vaccine
- https://rodda.holyname.org/COVID19VAC
- https://www.walgreens.com/findcare/vaccination/covid-19



Good Erev Shabbos Nachamu,

Our return to Shul continues. After 17 months on hiatus, the Beth Aaron Scholar-In-Residence program is back! We are excited this Shabbat to welcome back as Scholar-in-Residence, Rabbi Nosson Rich, Senior Ra"m at Torah Shraga and past Rabbinic Intern at Beth Aaron. Rabbi Rich will be speaking in the Main Shul at the following times, on the following topics:

- Shabbat morning after Kiddush: "Return Again: How to Make this Elul Different."
- Shabbat afternoon, at 6:55pm: "What Kids Need To Hear: Insights from a Rebbe in Yeshiva."
- Shabbat afternoon, between Mincha and Maariv: "Rules Without Reasons: Gezerot of Chazal when the Reason No Longer Applies."

We thank Heather & Marc Benjamin, Lisa & Ross Breen, Cathy & Steve Schuss, and an anonymous donor, for sponsoring the Rabbi Rich as Scholar-In-Residence. Sponsorships are still available for those interested at www.bethaaron.org/event/ SIRrabbirichAaron.

Two Signup Reminders:

- Please sign up as soon as possible for High Holiday Seats. Sign up by July 31st to help give our seating committee sufficient time to plan out seating, as well as to help ensure that you get the seats of your choice at the location of your choice. We appreciate your expeditious response.
- Please also remember to submit dedications here and new names for the Beth Aaron Simchat Torah Chuppah. Names must be submitted by July 30.

Everyone should be aware of programming scheduled for this coming week and beyond, in addition to the regular virtual shiurim and Thursday night drasha:

- Youth Groups will meet Shabbat Morning on the Shul Patio at 10:15am.
- Daf Yomi will meet at 5:45pm today in the Main Shul.
- This Sunday at 8:45am, Beth Aaron's Shivti learning program meets via Zoom, as we begin a new topic addressing children doing melacha on Shabbat. We will discuss the different scenarios, i.e. asking a child to do a melacha directly or indirectly, preventing a child from doing a melacha, whether the melacha benefits the child or the adult, etc. The Shivti learning program this week is dedicated in appreciation of Jesse Giles' work in managing our weekly Shivti Zoom sessions
- This Sunday at 4:00 pm, Mollie Fisch will lead the Women's Learning Group in studying Haftarot of Consolation.
- This Tuesday at 8:45 pm, Rabbi Meir Finkelstein presents part 2 of his 3 part series of shiurim on topics related to Eretz Yisroel. Tuesday's shiur will be on "Is There a Mitzvah to Live in Israel?", and will be held in the Social Hall. If you are interested in sponsoring this week's or future shiurim, please contact the office.

Thank you to this week's Parnas Hayom sponsors:

Sunday, 16 Av, Barry Weissman, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Barry's father, Morris Weissman, Moshe ben Gershon.

Thank you to Carmela & Jack Rosenbaum, for sponsoring this week's announcements commemorating the 4th yahrtzeit of Jack's mother. Sara bat Shlomo a"h.

Thank you to all the sponsors of this week's Tu B'Av Kiddush, which follows the 8:45am and 9:15am Shacharit minyanim.

Mazal Tov to Rani & Paul Lustiger, on the birth of a grandson. We also wish a Mazal Tov to Aviva & Benjy Yablok, on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Akiva Yablok.

Wishing everyone a Shabbat Shalom,

Steven Hoenig President







